
Minutes from the September 19, 2022, meeting of the White Mountain Riding Club, 

held at Weeks Memorial Library in Lancaster, NH. 

In attendance: 

Ramona Chessman, David Chessman, Bill Joyce, Debbie Joyce, Shirley Smith, Cyndy 

Hakansson and Emma Gooden 

 Meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Cyndy. 

 Minutes from the August meeting were read by Cyndy. Shirley made a motion to 

accept the minutes as read, Debbie seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

 Horse Show Committee report: Not available 

 Treasurer’s Report: Not available 

 Old business: 

 NH Charitable Trusts Unit requires revision of by-laws. Cyndy is in 

possession of examples from other clubs with recently revised by-laws for 

the club to use for guidance. As previously stated, a committee will need to 

be formed in order to revise by-laws to become compliant with NH CTU. 

 Cyndy has acquired statements from Service Credit Union and Passumpsic 

Bank regarding the club’s bank accounts. There has been no activity in club 

bank accounts except for accruing interest. 

 A huge thank you and congratulations to Cathy, Cyndy, Kim, Shirley and the 

rest of the horse show committee for their hard work on all the shows this 

year, especially the fair show! Preliminary numbers show that there were 48 

entries, our biggest show this season! 

 New business: 

 No new business 

 Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ramona seconded. Meeting 

adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 

Next meeting will be Monday, October 17, 2022 

Minutes submitted to corresponding secretary by Emma Gooden on September 19, 

2022 


